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Memo: Construction Contract
Alton Tucker Blvd. Realignment Project # 23-008

After reviewing the bids submitted and verifying the calculations on each pay item, staff determined
the apparent low bidder to be Ohmshiv Construction, LLC. After confirmation of their qualifications,
pay items and a value engineering exercise, staff is recommending award for the project at
$1,995,604.63. This amount correctly represents the scope of work needed to complete the project’s

goals with the following minor changes in scope:

1. Removes keystone retaining wall from the west side of the road adjacent to the Bowl project,
currently under construction. Sufficient fill is available on site to tie-in grades rather than
construct a wall. The area will be the location of the future greenway trail ramp as well with
the wall interfering with that construction. ($74,800)

2. Reduces the sidewalk width on the westside of the new road adjacent to the Bowl to 5-ft. This
side will be served by the future trail and this change will avoid the duplication of ped facilities.
($40,050)

3. Reduces the corresponding brick paver quantities. ($50,000)

4. Defers landscaping to future adjacent projects once those streetscape needs are established.
($10,000)

5. Reduces the asphalt scope of the project by eliminating the overlay of SR-20. ($71,955)

6. Reduces the concrete scope in transition areas from 45 yards to 25 yards. ($14,500)

7. Reduces milling depth and quantities from 4 to variable. ($11,597.25)

This value engineering exercise does reduce and defer scope for consideration in other projects while
producing a reduction in the current bid amount by $274,908.25 (12%). The most compelling changes
(value adds) involve the west sidewalk reduction, pavers, milling, concrete (class B) and retaining wall.
Other key changes do scale back the scope and potentially shifts costs to other project sponsors, like

GDOT, the private sector or potential other public projects.

After this process, staff is ready to recommend award of the construction contract for the Alton
Tucker Realignment project to Ohmshiv in the amount of $1,995,604.63 with the changes outlined in

this memo.





